
HB 1465 -- LICENSURE OF ENTITIES INVOLVED IN THE DISTRIBUTION OF
DRUGS

SPONSOR: Hruza

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Standing Committee on
Professional Registration and Licensing by a vote of 20 to 0.

Currently, no person or outlet can act as a wholesale drug
distributor, pharmacy distributor, drug outsourcer, or third-party
logistics provider without obtaining a license from the Missouri
Board of Pharmacy. Temporary licenses can be granted while an
application is being processed. Separate licenses are required for
each distribution site.

The Board can permit out-of-state entities to be licensed in
Missouri if they possess a valid license from another state with
comparable standards and if the other state offers reciprocal
treatment to Missouri entities.

This bill provides that if a state license is not issued by the
out-of-state wholesale drug distributor's resident state, out-of-
state wholesale drug distributors and third-party logistics
providers with a current and valid drug distributor accreditation
from the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy or its
successor may be eligible for the license.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that this fixes a problem with out-of-
state wholesale drug distributors that want to sell to Missouri
companies but currently don't qualify for a state license.

Testifying in person for the bill was Representative Hruza.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

Written testimony has been submitted for this bill. The full
written testimony and witnesses testifying online can be found
under Testimony on the bill page on the House website.


